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The Summer Workshop for Sanctuary members over 30 and families was held for the first time in the 
beautiful Tyrol mountains of Austria between 27th July and 3rd August. There were Aprox. 30 people 
who attended adults, children and one baby! 
 
We stayed in the wonderful accommodation Ferien Haus Kohlerhof, which is located in Kramsach. 
Kramsach is a municipality in the Kufstein district in the Austrian state of Tyrol located about an hour 
and a half drive east of Innsbruck. 
 

 
 
The accommodation is part of a dairy farm and we were greeted every day by the cows as we walked 
between our housing and the lecture hall. 
 
Our schedule was about 70% activity and 30% presentations, not including Heon Deok Hae which was 
held at 6.30 every day. 
 
There were a mix of newer members from Eastern Europe and members going back to the nineteen 



 

 

seventies from Western Europe; some of whom had been part of mobilisations to the UK and the USA. 
 
Our activities included a river walk along the mountain creek, a walk to the mountain peak, fishing, 
shooting, archery, bbq under the night time skies with good old fashioned fireside sing-alongs in various 
languages and singing abilities. Walk in the nearby town with an explanations by Christian on 
Reformation history in the region. 
 

 
 
An early morning study session might not sound like a holiday to some but in fact it was a great time to 
spend with Christian who has a depth of heart and connection with True Family which really is a blessing 
to us. 
 
The most important aspect of this workshop was not the lectures, activities or even the morning studies 
but that members from across Europe got to meet each other for the first time and share our hearts and 
good times together. 
 
My experience in meeting some of these veterans of God's Providence is that they are full of spirit and 
great heart and it was a pleasure and blessing to make friends. The members from Eastern Europe are a 
great blessing to us and they have a spirit of goodness and humble heart that is touching and inspiring. It 
is what I would call a 'New European Union'. 
 
Of course that is a joke but in fact there may be more to it than appears on the surface. The King has 
talked about the 'Microcosm' and the 'Macrocosm' 
 
This European meeting was the Microcosm of people who love God, The King and The Constitution. It is 
hopefully an internal foundation to begin a new Europe. The great thing about this new Unity is that we 
include East and West Europe as one. Unlike the EU which has pitted itself against Russia. 
 
The topics we studied were: 

The Three Generation Kingships 
The Rod of Iron 
The Constitution of Cheon Il Guk 
Political Islam 
Brexit 

 
We were truly blessed when on the last day we held a blessing for one of the young couples from 
Ukraine. The atmosphere was beautiful and we all got a sprinkling of Holy Water at the same time which 
can never be a bad thing! 
 
A special thank you to Lena our photographer, filmmaker, book keeper, and generally most sensible 
person – her mum who fed us, Hermann who organised our activities and Christian who attempted to 
teach us survival techniques both physical and spiritual. 
 
And of course special thanks to the cows who kept us supplied with plenty of poop and the fish who gave 
up their lives for our dinner. 
 
I believe the intention is for there to be an annual European gathering and if the next one is like this, then 
I highly recommend it. 
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